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    COLUMBIA RIVER REGIONAL FORUM 
TECHNICAL MANAGEMENT TEAM 

June 30, 2010 
 

FACILITATOR’S SUMMARY NOTES 
Facilitator/Notes: Erin Halton 

 
The following notes are a summary of issues that are intended to point out future actions 
or issues that may need further discussion at upcoming meetings. These notes are not 
intended to be the “record” of the meeting, only a reminder for TMT members. 
 
Treaty Fishing 
Tom Lorz, CRITFC, referred TMT to SOR #2010-C4 posted as a link to the agenda.  He 
noted that the SOR requested flow bands for Treaty Fishing for June 29-July 1st and July 
6-8th.  The COE responded that they would implement the SOR as written.  Lorz said that 
counts for summer treaty fishing will be shared with the COE at an upcoming TMT 
meeting. 
 
Dworshak Operations 
Steve Barton, COE, referred TMT to a temperature modeling graph that was posted as a 
link to the agenda.  The graph showed modeled and forecast temperatures for June 15 – 
July 13th and Barton noted that temperatures are expected to climb as the first full week 
of July unfolds.  However, as there was not yet a need to call on the cool Dworshak 
storage water for temperature management, the COE suggested an operation of outflows 
at 4-4.5 kcfs through the 4th of July holiday weekend (passing inflows), then increase 
outflows to 7-7.5 kcfs on Tuesday July 6th.  Barton added that water temperature 
modeling showed a climb to near 68°F for next week.  Paul Wagner, on behalf of the 
Salmon Managers, reported that they had discussed this item at FPAC on 6/29; while the 
graph was not available for review during the FPAC meeting, Steve Hall, COE, had 
joined the meeting and described the COE’s proposal.  Wagner stated that the Salmon 
Managers were amenable to the proposed operation, so long as outflows did not drop 
below 4 kcfs over the holiday weekend.  Tom Lorz, CRITFC, relayed an inquiry from 
Dave Statler, Nez Perce Tribe: could the COE continue to pass inflows through July 11th?  
Dave Wills, USFWS, asked the COE if they could say what inflows were projected to be 
through next week, and the COE clarified that flows were expected to go from 5 kcfs on 
the 5th to 4 kcfs on the 6th and continue downward to 2-3 kcfs by July 11th.   

 
Action/Next Steps: The Salmon Managers will relay the COE’s clarifying 
response to Statler’s question and the COE will operate Dworshak as described 
above.  TMT members will discuss Dworshak operations at the 7/7 meeting. 

 
Libby Operations 
Steve Barton, COE, and Jeremy Giovando, COE Walla Walla, reported that flows were 
continuing to ramp down, with 10 kcfs flows this week and scheduled to drop to 9 kcfs 
next week.  Giovando said that the Phase II storage release (about 80 KAF) was expected 
to be finished by 7/15.  John Roache, Reclamation, added that Grand Coulee is near its 
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1289’ elevation target and that flows at Grand Coulee and McNary are expected to drop 
noticeably over the next week or two.  

 
Action/Next Steps: An update on Libby, including a sturgeon update, will be on 
the agenda for the 7/7 meeting.  

 
Bonneville Powerhouse Operations 
Steve Barton, COE, reported that the COE continued to use restricted operations at 
Bonneville PH2 to address descaling issues due to high flows/debris build up.  Flows this 
week were in the 300-320 kcfs range and not yet “reliably” under 300 kcfs.  Barton said 
that although the flows may drop below 300 kcfs over the holiday weekend, the COE 
proposed implementing the spill test on Tuesday 7/6, when there will be more certainty 
that the test can be sustained from a staffing, debris and flow management perspective.  
Salmon Managers present on the call (NOAA, ID, OR, USFWS, Umatilla 
Tribe/CRITFC) supported implementing the spill test on 7/6.       
 

Action/Next Steps:  TMT members will discuss this item at the 7/7 meeting. 
 
 
Next TMT meeting: 7/7 face-to-face at 9:00 am 
Agenda items will include: 

 Treaty Fishing 
 Dworshak Operations 
 Libby Operations 
 Bonneville Operations 
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Columbia River Regional Forum 
TECHNICAL MANAGEMENT TEAM OFFICIAL MINUTES 

 
June 30, 2010 

 
Notes: Pat Vivian 

1. Introduction 
 
 Today’s TMT conference call was chaired by Steve Barton (COE) and 
facilitated by Erin Halton (DS Consulting). Representatives of the COE, Oregon, 
USFWS, BOR, Idaho, BPA, NOAA, CRITFC and others attended. This summary 
is an official record of the proceedings, not a verbatim transcript. Anyone with 
questions or comments about this summary should give them to the TMT chair or 
bring them to the next meeting.  
 
2. Treaty Fishing – SOR 2010-C4 
 
 On June 24, CRITFC submitted this SOR for a treaty fishery from June 
29-July 1 and again from July 6-8. The SOR requests a 1.5-foot elevation band 
at Bonneville, John Day and The Dalles dams for the fishery, Tom Lorz reported.  
 
 The COE has reviewed the SOR and issued instructions to the project to 
implement the SOR as written, Barton said. Lorz expressed appreciation and will 
provide fish counts at TMT when the two fisheries are completed. There could be 
another tribal fishery in July. 
 
3. Dworshak Operations and Temperature Modeling 
 
 Steve Hall (COE Walla Walla) presented water temperature modeling 
results for Dworshak, linked to today’s agenda. The project is passing inflows 
and will continue to do so, targeting flows of 2,500-4,000 cfs over the 4th of July 
weekend. The plan is to increase Dworshak discharges to 7 kcfs on July 5 
following the holiday, then shift to full powerhouse flows after that. 
 
 Temperatures are now around 60 degrees F and projected to climb 
steadily. As long as conditions remain cool, there’s no need to draw flows from 
Dworshak reservoir. To conserve flows, the COE has been shaping outflows to 
when they’re needed, while maintaining a seasonal flow average of 
approximately 11 kcfs for elevation requirements. As temperatures climb to the 
65 degrees F mark during the second week of July, flows will increase to 7 kcfs 
as needed. The goal is to keep temperatures below 68 degrees F.  
 
 FPAC’s discussions of this operation assumed that a floor of 4 kcfs 
outflows would be established over the 4th of July weekend, Wagner said. The 
plan for the second week of July was to increase outflows to 7-7.5 kcfs or 
whatever is efficient turbine loading at that point. Dave Statler (Nez Perce Tribe) 
was absent during the FPAC conversation, so Lorz will ask him whether he 
agrees with the Salmon Managers’ plan. Statler told Lorz he wants the project to 
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pass inflows through July 11. Projected inflows through July 11 are 2-3 kcfs, 
maybe lower than that, Hall said. 
 
 In response to the Salmon Managers’ proposal, the COE modeled flows of 
4-4.5 kcfs over the 4th of July weekend, ramping up to 7.5 kcfs on July 5 as 
shown in the graph.  The COE will implement this operation, pending discussion 
of any modifications the Nez Perce Tribe might request. The COE will also 
monitor water temperatures at Dworshak over the 4th of July weekend. 
 
4. Libby Operations and Storage Accounting 
 
 The peak inflow trace at Libby is estimated as 30 kcfs, rather than 25 kcfs 
as shown in the attached graph, Barton said. Flows are slowly ramping down, 
with a shift of just under 80 kaf of storage into July as discussed at last week’s 
TMT meeting. Coordination of Libby and Dworshak flows looks good according to 
the modeling. The project continues to ramp down slowly and will hold a rate of 
10 kcfs for a few days, then drop to 9 kcfs, Jeremy Giovando (COE Seattle) said. 
That operation should conclude on July 15 when the project shifts to 7 kcfs 
minimum releases.  
 
 Due to staff absences, the update on actual sturgeon spawning at Libby 
was postponed until next week when spawning data will be available.  The 80 kaf 
shift has been accomplished at Grand Coulee, John Roache (BOR) said. That 
puts the reservoir at 1,289 feet elevation. A drop in Grand Coulee discharges can 
be expected this weekend when the project transitions from spring to summer 
operations.   
 
 Flows at McNary have been around 300 kcfs but dropped to 200 kcfs this 
week and will continue to decline over the summer, Barton said. All the upstream 
projects are discharging less, Robyn MacKay (BPA) added. BPA hopes to keep 
Grand Coulee discharges above 100 kcfs through August. TMT will check in on 
Libby operations next week at the July 7 meeting. 
 
5. Bonneville Operations 
 
 At the last TMT meeting, flows at Bonneville were above 300 kcfs, which 
is more spill than the 2010 spill test will allow. Subyearling Chinook passing the 
project at such high flows were experiencing severe descaling and mortality from 
accumulated debris, so the COE continued to implement the SOR while flows 
remain high. 
 
 Initially the COE planned to conduct the spill test over the 4th of July 
weekend, but with little staff available, there’s concern about whether debris can 
be effectively managed. So project staff requested that TMT consider 
transitioning to the spill test on July 6, when flows are expected to drop below 
300 kcfs. This plan allows enough time for the spill study to be statistically viable, 
while scheduling the test when staff are available to monitor debris after the 
turbines have been restored to their normal 1% operating range.  
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 NOAA, Idaho, Oregon, USFWS and CRITFC representatives all 
endorsed this plan. The COE will implement the spill test accordingly. TMT will 
check in on Bonneville operations next week. 
 
6. Next Meeting 
 
 The next TMT meeting will be in person July 7. Review of meeting notes 
and minutes, a treaty fishing update, Dworshak operations, sturgeon operations 
at Libby, and Bonneville operations will be on the agenda.  
 
Name Affiliation  
Steve Barton COE 
Rick Kruger Oregon 
David Wills  USFWS 
John Roache BOR 
Russ Kiefer Idaho 
Robyn MacKay BPA 
Glen Trager Shell Energy 
Tim Heizenrader Centaurus 
Jeremy Giovando COE Seattle 
Russ George WMC 
Doug Baus COE 
Rob Allerman Deutsch Bank 
Rob Dies Iberdrola Renewables 
Tom Le Puget Sound Energy 
Greg Lawson Point Carbon 
Ruth Burris  PGE 
John Hart EWEB 
Eric Barker Lewiston Tribune 
Tom Lorz CRITFC 
Steve Hall  COE Walla Walla 

 


